Armagh City and District Council Celebrates the 

Contribution of Disabled Workers
A reception was held at the Palace Demesne in Armagh to celebrate the contribution that disabled people make to the local community.  Mayor of Armagh City and District, Councillor Thomas O’Hanlon congratulated Patrick Gallen, employee at St. Luke’s Hospital, Armagh, Duane Fagan, employee at Armagh City and District Council, Sarah West, employee at Southern Regional College – Armagh Campus and David McCoy, employee at Sainsburys in Armagh who willingly agreed to be profiled in the local newspapers over a four week period.  He commented at the event, “They have kindly afforded us the opportunity to learn about their individual experiences of getting into paid employment – what was good about that experience and the challenges along the way.  I would also like to thank their employers for participating in this initiative and to the Department for Employment and Learning and Employers for Disability N.I for their assistance.”
A number of local organisations representing disabled people were present on the night and Mayor O’Hanlon paid tribute to their commitment in providing such vital services to the community. 

He explained that the Council takes its disability duties very seriously and also wants to encourage others to promote positive attitudes towards disabled people and encourage their participation in public life.  “The disability organisations within the City and District are a vital link between the Council and disabled people in ensuring that the commitments within the Council’s Disability Action Plan are achieved and the ongoing support from these organisations is greatly appreciated by the Council.”
Mayor of Armagh City and District, Councillor Thomas O’Hanlon acknowledged that “disabled people face many challenges and this extends to accessing employment and services but Patrick, Duane, Sarah and David are an inspiration to all those who may be experiencing difficulties.  Their attitude, determination and the support from their employers and families has ensured that they make a very positive contribution to their own community.”
He finally explained that Armagh City and District Council is committed to working with disabled people and the organisations that represent them.  It looks forward to developing further projects to ensure that disabled people have fair and equal access to employment and services and will continue to promote positive attitudes towards disabled people and encourage their participation in public life.
